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News release
Schools and Licenced Child Care to Remain Closed Until After May Long Weekend
Education and Early Childhood Development / COVID - 19
April 28, 2020 - 5:24 PM
Premier Stephen McNeil announced plans today, April 28, to continue at-home learning until at least Tuesday, May 19.
Following the recommendation of Dr. Robert Strang, Nova Scotia’s chief medical officer of health, all public schools and licensed child care providers will remain closed until then to prevent the spread of COVID-19. These closures will be reassessed as that date approaches.
“Thank you to our students, parents and teachers. I am hearing wonderful reports about your work with at-home learning,” said Premier McNeil. “Keep up the good work. Students - be good to your parents, listen to your teachers and keep learning.”
During school closures, students and families will continue to have access to e-learning and at-home options that will be assignment and project focused, so they may can continue their education.
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